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Community Foundation Makes $20,000 Grant
To Sustaining Community Lands for Martin Grade Project
 

Funds Will Support Pursuit of Scenic Highway Designation
 


STUART, Fla. (March 11, 2008) – Following action taken today by the Martin County Board of County Commissioners, the Community Foundation for Palm Beach and Martin Counties announced a $20,000 grant to Sustaining Community Lands (SCL) to support the process of obtaining Scenic Highway designation for the Martin Grade.


“The Martin Grade” is the local nickname for a stretch of Martin County Route 714 that runs east and west from Route 609 to 710 (the Beeline Expressway).  Currently the Martin Grade is a two-lane highway bordered on both sides by old oak trees.  A proposal to widen the road to four lanes – meaning that the trees would be cut down – led to the formation of SCL and the initiation of the efforts to protect the roadway.


The $20,000 grant will come from the Community Foundation’s Environmental Endowment Fund, which supports grantmaking for programs that seek to preserve and improve the watersheds, habitat, natural resources and urban environment of the two-county area.


SCL’s receipt of the grant was contingent on the Martin County Board of County Commissioners’ approval of a letter of intent to designate the western reaches of Martin 714 as a Scenic Highway.  This approval also included the County’s authorization of in-kind support and officially initiates the designation process on the state level.


The funds will be used to pay for a half-time administrator and consultants to develop the reports and surveys required to obtain Scenic Highway status.  The duties of the administrator would also include representing the project before citizen groups and government agencies. 


“We are pleased to be able to support this project, which will help to protect an important part of our community’s heritage,” says Shannon Sadler Hull, president and chief executive officer of the Community Foundation.  “This is an outstanding example of one of the ways in which our Environmental Endowment Fund can raise public awareness of environmental issues.”


For information about the Environmental Endowment Fund of the Community Foundation for Palm Beach and Martin Counties, visit www.yourcommunityfoundation.org.

 

About the Community Foundation for Palm Beach and Martin Counties
The Community Foundation for Palm Beach and Martin Counties has been creating lasting value for our communities for more than 35 years. With permanent endowment now totaling 
$138 million, the Foundation accepts contributions from individuals, families, businesses, corporations and other foundations in support of community initiatives, special projects and permanent endowment. Income from endowment is used to make grants and award scholarships primarily in Palm Beach and Martin counties.  For more information, contact the Community Foundation at (561) 659-6800 or visit www.yourcommunityfoundation.org.






